NOTES OF A COMMITTEEE MEETING OF THE 103rd ENTRY ASSOCIATION HELD AT LG Home on Saturday 3Dec 2005.

Present: BN, CJW, BGL, MW, LG – observing - Roger Flitter Apologies :LS,MFHW, KB.

1) MW presented finances.

Finances stand at September 05 meeting less £50 - £25 ea to the RNLI and Cancer Research in memory of Bob Procter and Gerry Millar.

- 2) We are now down to 58 members, 98 with addresses and the remainder not found
- 3) It was agreed that we should try to contact those who have not been found by writing to RAF Records Office with an open SAE. Action BN
- 4) Chris Wales has volunteered to take over the newsletter and produced a draft format which was agreed by the committee. Newsletter to be published by end Jan BGL volunteered to assist with printing, LG as backup. Newsletter to be published once a year but can accept twice **IF** we get enough material to warrant extra effort.

Chris has an e mail **for newsletter correspondence only** - newsletter103@ntlworld.com

- 5) CJW proposed that we institute a competition in the newsletter winner to get a £10 gift token or similar Committee members cannot take part .
- 6) Because of Bob Procter's untimely death, we were unable to get the proposals on the cancellation of the November reunion from September's meeting out to the entry it was agreed that these should be published in the Jan newsletter with a SAE for members to reply.
- 7) The committee passed a posthumous vote of thanks for the work which Bob Procter carried out for the committee and the newsletter.
- 8) CJW to consider re-running cvs' previously published by BP and GM.
- 9) April 2006 Meeting at CJW on 22 April 2006
- 10) Aug 2006 meeting at KB on 12 Aug 2006 Ken, do you really want your wedding to be taken over by 6 grumpy old men having a meeting in the middle of it? We can re-arrange!
- 11) Dec 2006 meeting on 2 Dec venue TBD.

L Garden Secretary 6 Dec 2005

Post meeting Note.

MHFW has asked a very pertinent question – we all have various photos taken over the years showing the Entry members involved in all aspects – what should we do about it. Do we collate on CD or do we add a second web site which has all the photos of the entry – What has happened to all the photos which John Dillon has rotated in the current website. We need to appoint an archivist and deputy so that the history of the Entry can be documented and passed on to the RAFHAAA Museum. Can you all think about this subject and be prepared to discuss at the next meeting – Malcolm sent CD of various photos old and new by post and this arrived with excellent timing on Monday morning! So I will post your Xmas cards, Malcolm!